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LEAVENWORTH, Kan. --- The investigation regarding a fatal officer-involved shooting that happened on 
January 6, 2024, in Leavenworth County has concluded. Leavenworth County Attorney Todd Thompson 
has completed his review of audio, video, and written reports of the incident and determined the 
officers involved acted in self-defense. No charges will be filed.  
 
“Sadly, this appears to be a case of suicide by a cop. Instances like these are unfortunate; officers go to 
work every day, hoping they don’t have to use any type of force, yet they remain prepared to do so 
when necessary.” 
 
Suicide by cop, also known as suicide by police or law-enforcement–assisted suicide, is a suicide method 
in which a suicidal individual deliberately behaves in a threatening manner, with the intent to provoke a 
lethal response from a public safety or law enforcement officer to end their own life. 
 
Please find attached Mr. Thompson’s Factual Summary, Legal Analysis, and Conclusion. 
 
 
Todd Thompson 
Leavenworth County Attorney 
601 S. 3rd Street Suite 3069 
Leavenworth, KS 66048 
913-684-0899 
 

 
Any and all Defendants are Innocent until Proven Guilty.  If a defendant is discussed within this email, they are innocent until proven guilty. 
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